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- ADDENDUM - 

 

- GUELPH CITY COUNCIL MEETING - 
 

April 23, 2012  
 

********************************************************** 
 
 
DELEGATIONS 

 
PBEE Clause 1) Sign By-law Variance for 83 and 89 Dawson Road (Guelph 

Medical Place 1 & 2) 

 
• Darren Thornley of Guelph Medical & Laser 

 
 

PBEE Clause 3) Brooklyn and College Hills Heritage Conservation District 
Designation Process – Phase 2: Process and Timeline to 
Address Outstanding Boundary Issues and Proposed 

Public Consultation Program 
 

• Rick Jamieson 
• David Zanardo 
• Cathy Aldersley 

 
Correspondence: 

• River Systems Advisory Committee 
• Larry Favero 
• Philip Wong 

 
 
GOV Clause 2) First Report of the Integrity Commissioner 
 

• Presentation by Ann Pappert, Chief Administrative Officer 

 

 
 
CONSENT REPORTS 

 
Operations, Transit & Emergency Services Committee 
 
Clause 2 – Bicycle Lanes on Grange Road 

 
Correspondence:- 

• Sharon Tanti 
 
 



Consent Agenda  
 

B-1) Request from Mike Salisbury with respect to Katiimavik Program 
 

Correspondence: 
• Daniel Lapointe, CEO, Katimavik-Opcan 
• Frank Valeriote, MP 

 
 
“THAT By-law Numbers (2012)-19360 to (2012)19377-, inclusive, 

are hereby passed.” 

 
 
 
BY-LAWS 

 
 

By-law Number (2012)-19377 
A by-law to confirm the proceedings of 

meetings of Guelph City Council held 
April 2 and 23, 2012. 

 

To confirm the proceedings of City 
Council meetings held April 2 and 23, 

2012. 

 
 



To:  Guelph City Council 

 Stephen Robinson, Senior Heritage Planner 

 Todd Salter, Acting General Manager of Planning Services 

From:  River Systems Advisory Committee (RSAC) 

Date: April 19, 2012  

 

RE: River Systems Advisory Committee Recommendation on Elements of the Proposed 

Brooklyn and College Hill Heritage Conservation District 

 

At a meeting of the RSAC on April 18, 2012, members approved the following 

recommendation regarding the Brooklyn and College Hill Heritage Conservation District under 

consideration. 

Recommendation: 

The City of Guelph River System Advisory Committee (RSAC) recommends that the following not 

be included in the proposed heritage district:  

• the Wellington Street dam 

• the elevated waters that result from the management of the current structure 

 

Background 

 

The River Systems Management Plan was the result of a three year study initiated by City 

council in November 1990 and submitted in July 1993.The River Systems Management Plan 

(RSMP) was written from a holistic perspective and was : 

``An analysis of the conditions of the river system, environment, heritage, built form and land 

use``  page 56 RSMP 

 

The RSMP specifically addresses the area under consideration in the proposed Brooklyn and 

College Hill Heritage Conservation District. 

 

Rationale 

1. The River System Management Study included a compressive consideration of cultural and 

heritage features and perspective in relation to the other values it was tasked to address. The 

team included Restoration Architect Peter Stokes and the input of three cultural/heritage 

groups.  It identified the importance of heritage /cultural features through: 

Goal #3 Compatible Riverside Development –Objective 12 Maintain the heritage features of the 

Speed and Eramosa Rivers and the contiguous buildings. (Page 53) 



The RSMP accordingly identified the following to be of heritage merit in relation to the other 

values that it considered in devising the plan: 

• Maintenance of dam at Riverside Park to provide impounded water for recreation and 

aesthetic appeal in the park (Page 56)  

• Maintenance of Allan`s Mill Pond due to its heritage, recreation and aesthetic value 

(page 45 and 65).  

• “Existing stone and concrete walls west of Gordon Street should be left”   

• The heritage nature of Gow’s bridge and the heritage of the stone and concrete walls in 

Royal City Park are acknowledged in the plan.    

The elevated waters of the current site were not identified as worthy of maintaining in 

relation to the other values that it was tasked to address. 

2.  The RSMP provided a comprehensive evaluation of often competing perspectives of 

natural heritage and cultural heritage.  For the site under consideration natural heritage 

concerns for water quality were recommended over water impoundment, while cultural 

features such as Gow’s bridge were identified for support.  

3. The first goal of the RSMP is environmental integrity with objectives here relating to base 

flow, improving water quality, restoring the natural channel characterizes and edge 

vegetation, and developing natural habitat connecting links.  The retention of an open body of 

water identified in the proposed Heritage District Boundary Report conflicts with several of 

the goals and objectives in the River Systems Management Plan specifically:  

• Goal # 1 Environmental Integrity, Objective 2 - Improve water quality in the Speed and 

Eramosa Rivers and their tributaries (page 41) 

• Goal # 1 Environmental Integrity, Objective 3 – Enhance and restore the natural channel 

characteristics and the river edge vegetation of the Speed and Eramosa Rivers and their 

tributaries to enhance the integrity of the system and to permit fish passage. (page 43) 

 

4. The RSMP specifically recommends the following with regard to the site under 

consideration: 

• The dam at Gow`s (MacCrae) Bridge should be removed`` based on achieving the goals 

of environmental integrity, improved connection, fit and diversity of use). This will have a 

significant regional benefit for enhancing habitat diversity and a productive fishery. 

(Page 71) 

• Encourage wetlands at confluence of Eramosa and Speed. 

 

 



Other Considerations 

A. Inclusion of the Wellington Street Dam and the impounded water levels will increase 

complexity and costs. 

• All dams have a limited lifetime and eventually fail.   Designating the dam to protect the 

waterscape creates a future liability for the City.   

B. Aesthetic Perspectives on standing bodies of water change following restoration efforts 

• The RSMP specifically identified and addressed through a comprehensive perspective, 

the conflict of those who want the rivers restored to their natural conditions without mill 

ponds, dams and weirs: and others who want the weirs and dams to remain because of 

their historical significance, opportunities for recreation and visual appeal. Page 8 

• The nearby community of Fergus went through the process of removing the Beattie 

Dam located near their downtown.  Initially there was considerable disagreement with 

the removal process but after the fact, there is now considerable agreement that once 

removed and naturalized, the overall impact was positive. 

• Restoration of the Speed River in accordance with the recommendations in the River 

Systems Management Plan would leave elevated water levels at the confluence of the 

Speed and Eramosa Rivers. (page 71) 

























April 21, 2012 

 

Sharon Tanti 

Guelph Ontario 

 

Re Bike Lanes on Grange Road 

 

Dear Council People,  

 

I was in attendance at your Transportation meeting on Monday 16
th

 @ 5pm. 

 

 I am unable to attend the meeting on Monday, April 23 for the follow up council meeting as I was under 

the understanding that the vote was in fact held and the job was complete.   It has been brought to my 

attention late on Friday afternoon that someone should be in attendance at the council meeting on 

Monday, April 23.    Please accept my letter as I am unavailable to stand before you at this time.  

 

Please accept my submissions as follows; 

 

My name is Sharon L Tanti and I reside on Grange Road, Guelph and I am the original owner of this 

home starting back to May 21
st

 1999 

 

At no time was I aware of proposed bike lanes for Grange Road until a gentleman in a city car delivered 

a survey letter to my home in late October returnable to the office of Louis Wickline by November 11
th

, 

2011 regarding the bicycle Lane Project.   This was the first I had heard about it.  

 

As we knew we had to act quickly we prepared a more completed survey using the original sheet 

provided by the city including a number of reasons for no bike lane on Grange.  We collected over one 

hundred letters of opposition to the bike lanes.  

 

They are as follows; 

• Safety is already a concern with speeders and high volume of traffic. 

• There is very little bicycle traffic on Grange road. 

• Two schools presently exist in the proposed area.  Parents presently park on all of Grange Road 

from Starwood to Clythe creek as well as side streets in the limited space available.  The schools 

“Kiss N Ride” area is inadequate with the current volume of cars.  There are two more 

Kindergarten classes being added next Sept thus adding to more congestion of cars and parents.   

Where will the parents and grandparents park for Christmas concerts and school events?  There 

is no way there is enough parking in the school parking lot for the hundreds of kids which attend 

at these schools. 

• The park opposite Clythe creek does not provide sufficient parking for player’s parents and 

spectators. I advised you at this time little children play there and they divide the field in half 

and have two games going at the same time.  With 12 children on each team times 4 that is 

approximately  48 cars give or take a little,  however if grandma and grandpa come to visit that 

increases and I guarantee you the parking space is inadequate.  They park on both sides of the 

road from Watson way past my house and on both sides.  There are parking spaces for 26 

automobiles.   Where will they park?  

• Parking on Grange Road will be eliminated for parent’s visitors and residents. 



• Parking on side streets will be adversely affected as they are already being utilized.  

• We are concerned about penalizing home owners by the increased financial costs to satisfy a 

non-existent need for bike lanes. 

I advised we had approximately 130 signatures of opposition from people on Grange, a few houses in 

from Grange on all side streets and we went in front of Holy Trinity and Ken Danby to petition signatures 

from people picking up their children from school.   There are only 61 driveways on Grange Road. 

In response to the initial bicycle lane survey, we took it upon ourselves to canvas both homes on Grange 

and also side streets affected by the proposed changes.  98% of those surveyed were in opposition to 

the proposed Grange Road Bike lanes.   

I invited all people on the committee to bike up the hill on Grange from Victoria and up the hill from 

Watson.  I doubted anyone in the room could perform such a task however Mayor Farbridge 

acknowledged that she was the only one on the committee who could do it.  In a room of 12, that isn’t 

very good odds. 

Simply put we oppose the bike lanes on Grange Road. 

I also asked that Bob Bell excuse himself from this Bike lane proposal and all bike lane proposals due 

to the fact that he owns a bike trailer company in the north end of Guelph.  He tried to take away from 

that and say it was all about the parking yet he voted anyway.  Why is he voting?  It is a definite 

conflict of interest. 

It was suggested and voted on that the speed limit be reduced to 40 as it is a school zone and signs 

posted to reflect this and to reflect it will be a bike route and remain unchanged as opposed to putting 

in lanes and disrupting the parking on Grange which is seriously needed for many reason as explained. 

 

Should you need to contact me please feel free to do so. 

 

Sharon L Tanti  

Guelph, Ontario.  

 

Cc:  Delores Black 

Mayor Farbridge 

All Council Members 

Scott Tracey – Guelph Mercury 



[DOING. LEARNING. BUILDING A NATION… ONE COMMUNITY AT A TIME.] 
 [AGIR. APPRENDRE. BÂTIR UN PAYS… UNE COMMUNAUTÉ À LA FOIS.] 
 

2100 Pierre-Dupuy Avenue Wing 2, Suite 3010 Cité du Havre Montréal, Québec H3C 3R5 Tel. 514 868-0898 1 888 525-1503 Fax 514 868-0901 E-mail info@katimavik.org 2100, avenue Pierre-Dupuy Aile 2, bureau 3010 Cité du Havre Montréal (Québec) H3C 3R5 Tél. 514 868-0898 1 888 525-1503 Téléc. 514 868-0901 Courriel info@katimavik.org 

 

 

 
Via email: mayor@guelph.ca 
 
Mayor Karen Farbridge 
City Hall, 1 Carden Street 
Guelph, Ontario N1H 3A1 
 
 
Dear Ms. Farbridge, 
 
 
Katimavik understands and appreciates the value you place on civic engagement, families and 
youth, community mindedness and volunteer service. We thank you and council for your on-going 
deliberations about the future of Katimavik.  
 
As an internationally-recognized, non-partisan set of programs that share the same values of 
self-reliance and volunteerism professed by all political colors, Katimavik provides both short 
and long-term value across Canada.  
 
The Katimavik program has been active in the city of Guelph, hosting projects in your community 
for six program years since its inception (in the 1984-85 program year, for four consecutive 
program years from 1997-2001 and, most recently, in the 2011-12 program year).  The current 
group of Guelph volunteers have full-time volunteer work placements at the following not-for-
profit community organizations: YMCA-YWCA of Guelph, Guelph Environmental Leadership (GEL), 
FarmStart, West End Community Centre, Guelph Community Health Centre, The Julien Project-
using gardening to enrich lives, Backyard Bounty, 10 Carden Shared Services Inc., Ignatius 
College, Spiritwind Christian Centre of Guelph - Guelph Food Bank and Hillside Festival.  The 
group’s extracurricular volunteer activities outside of their normal work hours include: the 
Guelph Organic Conference, the Earth Hour Relay, the Resilience Festival Film Screening, tree 
planting with the Rotary Club, the MS walk and the Careers in Agriculture Job Fair.  The 11 
Guelph volunteers are fully engaged in the community and committed to making a difference.   
 
Contrary to the assertions made by some, Katimavik is an affordable and effective program that 
engages youth in volunteer service. It delivers value for youth and for communities. This is not 
new information – federal officials have said this before, and highlighted it in summative 
evaluations from Canadian Heritage. With the three-year mandate previously committed to by 
this Government, the Katimavik Board was well on its way in the deployment of its funding 
diversification strategy – a strategy that until recently we could not deploy without being 
penalized if we raised funds. This commitment has now been cut short. 
 
With our appreciation for your support. 
 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
Daniel Lapointe 
CEO, Katimavik-Opcan 
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 House of Commons 
Room 925 Confederation Building 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6 
Tel: (613) 996-4758 
Fax: (613) 996-9922 
Frank.Valeriote@parl.gc.ca 

www.FrankValerioteMP.ca 

Francis M. Valeriote 
M ember of Parliam ent for Guelph  

Monday, April 23, 2012 

 

Guelph City Council 

c/o Blair Labelle, City Clerk 

59 Carden Street 

Guelph, Ontario 

N1H 3A1 

 

Dear Mayor Farbridge and Council: 

 

Following a tradition established by the Canadian Government in 1977 more than 1,000 young 

Canadian men and women were enrolled this year, as in the past, to work in communities 

across Canada through the Katimavik program.     From its inception Canadian youths aged 17 

to 21 from across the country, have come together to volunteer for one of over 500 community 

non-profit organizations, bettering both themselves and the communities in which they live and 

work. Unfortunately, instead of spreading out across Canada to take part in a valuable cultural 

exchange fostering leadership and organizational skills, language training and an indelible work 

ethic through community service while leaving a valued imprint on the organizations and 

communities in which they volunteer these young men and women have now been thrown into 

a state of confusion by the abrupt termination of the Katimavik program in the 2012 Federal 

Budget. 

 

During your meeting on Monday, April  23rd, you will receive presentations highlighting the 

virtues of the Katimavik program and asked, as a City, as a concerned community and one 

affected by these changes, to express your opposition to the cuts that will terminate the 

Katimavik program. You will be asked, instead, to support its continued funding as a vital part of 

Guelph and to our reputation as the most caring and compassionate city in Canada. Together 

with the residents of Guelph, the young Canadians in the program and other concerned 

Canadians across the country I urge you to support this worthwhile program and to 

communicate that support to the federal government and other municipal governments across 

Canada. 

 

Katimavik, which means “meeting place” in Inuktitut is the right project to engage youth in our 

current economy.  Presently, we have a youth unemployment rate of 14% - twice the national 

unemployment rate.  Katimavik is a $15 million a year youth volunteer program that generates 

in the participating communities $2.20 for every dollar the organization spends. 
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Financial benefits to host communities aside, the Katimavik program adds so much to the lives 

of its participants. Being grouped with 11 other Canadians from across the country is an 

invaluable opportunity to learn and demonstrate social and leadership skills, both in a group 

and in the exercise of community service through a non-profit organization.  

 

Young Canadians are also given the unique opportunity within their groups and while living 

away from home to gain a valued appreciation of the various cultures in a country so large and 

diverse- where there is often little chance for someone from Atlantic Canada or Quebec to be 

exposed to and genuinely comprehend the culture of someone from the Prairies or British 

Columbia and to truly understand the country from a particularly unique standpoint – one that 

allows for the fullest consideration of what it is to be Canadian. 

 

I have had family members from Guelph participate in Katimavik from its inception as part of 

the very first group deployed to as recently as 2011 and have met and talked with participants 

each year over the past 3 years either in Ottawa or in Guelph. I have no doubt of the 

transformational impact of Katimavik on the lives of those engaged in the program and on the 

organizations they help.   

 

Since the decision to terminate Katimavik was made I have received a great amount of 

correspondence opposed to the federal government’s decision. I recently met with  participants 

in the program from across Canada who are now living in Guelph and who reaffirmed how 

significant an impact the program has had on their lives and, more important, how tragic its loss 

will be in the future in the absence of a program that has provided so transformational an 

environment for our youth.  

 

What of the impact from the immediate cancellation of the program on those who were 

enrolled this summer? Students like Camilla Daniels here in Guelph were accepted into the 

program and anticipated starting her work term after they graduated high school at the end of 

this year.  As with most, Ms Daniels delayed entry to post secondary education to 

accommodate her volunteer work with Katimavik. The sudden decision to terminate Katimavik 

now presents Ms Daniels and hundreds of young Canadian men and women across the country 

with very difficult decisions about what to do in the year to come, most having now forfeited a 

seat at college or university that they would have otherwise occupied. 

Not only has this decision cast the year ahead into doubt for hundreds of students, but it has 

also robbed them and future participants of the opportunity to make a difference in our  
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community and in their country- to expand their cultural horizons and to participate 

meaningfully as a citizen of Canada. We must not turn our back to them. 

 

I therefore respectfully urge you, on behalf of the many young men and women in Guelph and 

across Canada affected by this decision now and in the future as well as the hundreds of 

Canadians and communities who will no longer benefit from the community service of 

Katimavik participants, to both support this program and to urge the federal government to 

continue Katimavik funding. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter and I look forward to a favourable resolution 

for residents of Guelph. 

 

 

Most sincerely, 

 

 
 

Frank Valeriote, MP 

Guelph 
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